
Minutes 
Percy Priest Elementary PTO Executive Board Meeting 
January 9, 2023 
 
 
Katie Agnew opened the meeting at 5:06pm. 
 
Review December meeting minutes. 
Carlin Graham: Motion to approve 
Libba Alden: Second 
All in favor; none opposed. 
 
President’s Report, Katie Agnew: 

• Two updates: 
o Parent parties: One couple per grade to host a party in their homes. 

Months of Jan-Feb. Hosts provide snacks. People who attend bring 
their own drinks. Purpose is to build community in low-key way. 

o Building update: No update in terms of funding. Mayor has not put out 
capital spending plan. Remaining optimistic. We are requesting some 
changes—namely that the gym be a full size to allow for all-school 
assemblies and to appropriately accommodate the larger enrollment 
numbers we will have (50% larger than current). 

o Called attention to upcoming dates. 
 
Principal’s Report, Dr. Russell Young 

• Review Parent Involvement Policy. All present parents positively reviewed 
policy. No recommended changes or updates. 

• Upcoming: Black History Month, Read-A-Thon and a Math-A-Thon. 
• Brooke Temple will be back as Assistant Principal next Tuesday. Showered 

gratitude on Jill Hasselbring for being our interim Assistant Principal. Jill will 
return to her role as a part time technology teacher. 

 
Treasurer’s Report, Andrea Roth and Carlin Graham 

• Mid-year update. Reviewed new sponsorships that have brought in 
additional money under Invest. 

• Invest has brought in significantly more than budgeted. 
• Made plan to run reports on fall activity to be sure small fundraisers and 

Roar Store are categorized correctly. 
 
Vice President’s Report, Libba Alden 

• Future PTO and Board. Will be talking to current board members to learn 
how current members want to be involved next year and nomination process 
will begin. 

 
Community Event Chairs Report, Christie Boyd 



• Looking ahead to spring dates. More details coming in February. 
 
Fundraising Chair Report, Megan Callender 

• A month of fundraising for Elan in the month of April. 
• Mary Katherine Bouldin looking for support for the tennis fundraiser. Needs 

to build out a committee. 
 
Communications Chair, Chris Bradshaw 

• Minor updates to newsletters. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 6:02pm. 
 
 


